
THE AMERICAN LEGION 

ROY REED POST #252 

WINSIDE, NE  68790 

June 2, 2020 

  

Vice Commander Dan Jaeger called the meeting to order with 8 
members present (Dan Jaeger, Dean Mann, Sandra Hansen, Les 
Schulz, Stan Stenwall, Gene Barg, Butch Edwards, Bud Neel) and 
led the salute to the flag.  Les Schulz offered prayer.  A moment of 
silence was observed for the POW/MIA’s.  VC Jaeger led the 
members in the Pledge of Allegiance and the Legion Preamble. 

  

Bud Neel read the minutes of the May 5, 2020 meeting.  Minutes 
approved as read. 

  

Dean Mann advised the treasurer’s report was not available, 
meeting is too early in the month. 

  

Committee reports: 

--Dan Jaeger talked about the scholarships.  Andrea Bargstadt is 
the only applicant.  Need to get the name to Daryl Mundil for 
scholarship certificate. 

--Bud advised the Consolidated Post report has been submitted. 



--Fritz Weible had the lawn sprayed.  Butch told him to give us the 
bill.  Sons could be asked to give him a membership card.  He is 
eligible. 

  

Sick Call: 

Beverly Voss-no information, had a stroke. 

  

Old business: 

--Need scholarship certificate for Alex Carlson for 2019 Boy’s State 
and certificate for being our TAPS player.  Scholarships are $500.00 
each. 

--Edward Olander was 2019 Boy’s State attendee and sponsored 
by SONs Squadron and needs scholarship certificate. 

--No word on Old Settlers celebration 

--Winside Car show may not happen 

  

New Business: 

--Sandra Hansen reminded us we need a new utility funds manager 
for the SONS Squadron 52 Gun Raffle.  It has to be a Legion 
member.  Turnover is in June/July.  Sandra will help and file the 
paperwork. 

--Bud talked about the sympathy, get well cards supply getting 
low.  Sandra has some extra cards if we need them from the 
Veteran’s Memorial items.  Gene Barg moved to get 100 cards 



each of sympathy (rose & flag) and Get Well (flag/eagle) 
with printing inside, Stan Stenwall seconded, motion 
passed. 

--Department newsletter was read. 

--Donation from Robert Farran of $500.00.  Need to send a Thank 
you for the donation.  Butch moved we use the donation for 
scholarships, Les Schulz second, motion passed. 

  

Les Schulz offered benediction 

Next meeting will be July 7, 2020 

VC Jaeger closed the meeting. 
 


